











4<sup>th</sup> February 2022

Dear Parents and Carers,

### Covid-19

We are pleased to report that the number of positive cases of Covid-19 has started to reduce considerably and are currently isolated to individual cases, rather than the outbreak we have experienced in the past weeks. From Monday, the children will no longer be working in bubbles. However, clubs will still remain as working parents clubs until the end of term.

A reminder about the guidelines after testing positive – if a negative test is completed on days 5 and 6, children and staff are able to return to school. If still testing positive on day 10, they are no longer classed as being infectious, so can return to school.

Parents and carers are no longer expected to wear face coverings during pick up and drop offs. However, we request politely that they continue to be worn if you access the inside of any of our school site.

## **Parents evenings**

Information has gone on our app and emailed to parents last week. Please book your appointment on Wisepay. Closing date to book is today. Masks must be worn when attending. The carpark will be open from 3.15 but please do not try to come in before this time as we need to ensure children and parents are safely out of the playground.

Our full risk assessment is on our website

Thank you once again for your understanding and support.

#### One way system:

We have a problem! The children from Year 1 are finding it difficult to leave from their classroom at the end of the day, due to congestion, with two recently becoming upset at not being able to get to their parents.. It is therefore imperative that the one-way system is complied with at the end of the day, when collecting children from Reception, Year 1 and Year 3.

After collecting your children, please DO NOT return to the car park and exit via the narrow passageway between Nursery and Year 1, walking round the back of the school via the playground instead. Mrs Coe has displayed new signs as a reminder. Thank you for your help.

## **Half-Term Holiday**:

May I remind you that the school will be closed between 14th and 18th of February, for half-term

#### Reading:

Please help your children to both enjoy reading and improve their skills, by reading with them on a daily basis.

Thank you all

A Williams Interim Headteacher



# **Set Sail for Success**



